# On Farm Connectivity Program Round 2

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Opening date: | 8 November 2024 |
| Closing date and time: | 5.00 PM Australian Eastern Standard Time on 30 April 2025 or until funding exhausted, whichever occurs first.  Please take account of time zone differences when submitting your application. |
| Commonwealth policy entity: | Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development, Communications and the Arts (DITRDCA) |
| Administering entity: | Department of Industry, Science and Resources (DISR) |
| Enquiries: | If you have any questions, contact us on 13 28 46. |
| Date guidelines released: | 8 November 2024 |
| Type of grant opportunity: | Demand driven |

Contents

1. On Farm Connectivity Program Round 2 processes 4

1.1. Introduction 5

2. About the grant program 5

3. Grant (rebate) amount and grant period 6

3.1. Grants available 6

3.2. Project period 6

4. Eligibility criteria 7

4.1. Who is eligible? 7

4.2. Additional eligibility requirements 7

4.3. Who is not eligible to apply for a grant? 7

5. What the grant money can be used for 7

5.1. Eligible grant (rebate) activities 7

5.2. Eligible expenditure 8

5.3. What the grant (rebate) money cannot be used for 9

6. How to apply 9

6.1. Timing of grant opportunity processes 11

7. The grant selection process 12

8. Notification of application outcomes 12

9. Successful grant applications 12

9.1. Activity specific legislation, policies and industry standards 12

9.2. How we pay the grant (rebate) 13

9.3. Grant (rebate) Payments and GST 13

10. Announcement of grants 14

11. How we monitor your grant activity 14

11.1. Keeping us informed 14

11.2. Compliance visits 14

11.3. Evaluation 14

11.4. Acknowledgement 15

12. Probity 15

12.1. Conflicts of interest 15

12.2. How we use your information 15

12.3. Freedom of information 17

13. Glossary 18

Appendix A. Approved Suppliers 21

Appendix B. List of eligible connectivity solutions and equipment 45

Appendix C. Eligibility criteria for Primary Producers 47

Appendix D. Eligible ANZSIC codes 48

Appendix E. Ineligible ANZSIC codes 50

## On Farm Connectivity Program Round 2 processes

**The On Farm Connectivity Program Round 2 is designed to achieve Australian Government objectives**

This grant (rebate) program contributes to DITRDCA’s Outcome 5 to promote an innovative and competitive communications sector, through policy development, advice and program delivery, so all Australians can realise the full potential of digital technologies and communications services. DITRDCA works with stakeholders to plan and design the grant program according to the [*Commonwealth Grants Rules and Principles (CGRPs)*.](https://www.finance.gov.au/government/commonwealth-grants/commonwealth-grants-rules-and-principles-2024)



**The grant opportunity opens**

We publish the grant guidelines on [business.gov.au](https://business.gov.au/) and [GrantConnect](http://www.grants.gov.au/).



**STEP 1: ELIGIBILITY CHECK**

**You complete and submit an application to check your eligibility for the rebate**

You complete the application form, addressing all the eligibility criteria.



**We assess all applications and make recommendations**

We review the application against eligibility criteria.

The decision maker approves eligible applications.



**We notify of you of the outcome**

We notify you of the outcome of your application.

We advise you of the rebate amount you can claim.



**STEP 2: GRANT (REBATE) CLAIM**

**Sale of eligible equipment**

You sell the eligible equipment to the Primary Producer.



**Supply, delivery and installation**

You deliver and install the eligible equipment to the Primary Producer.



**You complete and submit a grant (rebate) claim**

You have up to a maximum of 120 calendar days to claim the rebate from the date we notify you are eligible.



**We assess all grant (rebate) claims**

We review the rebate claim against information you provided in the eligibility check.



**Payment is made**

We pay you the rebate.



**Evaluation of the On Farm Connectivity Round 2 Program**

DITRDCA evaluate the specific grant activity and On Farm Connectivity Program as a whole. We base this on information you provide to us and that we collect from various sources.

### Introduction

These guidelines contain information for the On Farm Connectivity Program Round 2 grant program.

This document sets out:

* the eligibility criteria
* how we consider and assess grant (rebate) applications
* how we notify applicants of decisions
* responsibilities and expectations in relation to the opportunity.

The Department of Industry, Science and Resources (the department/DISR) is responsible for administering this grant opportunity on behalf of the Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development, Communications and the Arts (DITRDCA).

We have defined key terms used in these guidelines in the glossary at section 13.

You should read this document carefully before you fill out an application and undertake project activities.

## About the grant program

The On Farm Connectivity Program Round 2 (the program) will run over 1 year in 2024-25. The program is an election commitment announced as part of Labor’s Plan for a Better Future. This program forms part of the Better Connectivity Plan for Regional and Rural Australia (Better Connectivity Plan) and assists Primary Producers to take advantage of digital agribusiness solutions to boost productivity and improve safety.

The objectives of the program are:

* extend digital connectivity and take advantage of advanced farming technology
* enhance a Primary Producers’ capacity to implement digital agribusiness solutions through improved connectivity
* capitalise on the agricultural sector’s potential for increased productivity and growth
* support access to new communications equipment by offsetting some of the cost.

The intended outcomes of the program are:

* increased investment in equipment to support operations of the agricultural sector
* increased efficiency, competitiveness, productivity and profitability of the agricultural sector
* improved safety on farm
* increased use of advanced farming technology
* improved knowledge of advanced farming technology and digital literacy.

Eligible Primary Producers can only access the program (and rebate) through an Approved Supplier (you as the applicant). See section 4 for eligibility requirements.

We administer the program according to the [*Commonwealth Grants Rules and* *Principles* (CGRPs)[[1]](#footnote-2).](https://www.finance.gov.au/government/commonwealth-grants/commonwealth-grants-rules-and-principles-2024)

## Grant (rebate) amount and grant period

### Grants available

The Australian Government announced $30 million for the On Farm Connectivity program in the October 2023 budget with $15 million available for Round 1 and Round 2 of the program. A further $3 million is now being provided for Round 2.

For Round 2 of this grant opportunity $18 million is available in 2024-25 or until funding is exhausted, whichever occurs first.

* The minimum grant (rebate) amount is $1,000 (GST exclusive).
* The maximum grant (rebate) amount is $30,000 (GST exclusive).

As an Approved Supplier listed at Appendix A, you can claim up to the maximum rebate amount for each eligible Primary Producer with an Australian Business Number (ABN).

Eligible Primary Producers may receive multiple rebates up to the amount of $30,000 (GST exclusive). Where the eligible Primary Producer has multiple properties with a separate ABN for each primary production property, the properties must be in different locations.

The eligible Primary Producer is responsible for any remaining eligible and ineligible costs above the rebate amount.

Remaining costs cannot be funded from existing Commonwealth, state, territory and local government grants.

This is a demand driven grant opportunity. We expect that there may be a high level of interest for this grant opportunity and it may be oversubscribed. Grants (rebates) will be awarded to eligible applicants on a first come, first served basis in order of application receipt, until the funding is exhausted.

### Project period

You must submit your application by 30 April 2025 and submit your claim for rebate by 31 May 2025.

The project period commences from the date you are notified your application is eligible. Project periods are up to a maximum of 120 calendar days or until 31 May 2025 whichever occurs first.

Within the 120 calendar day project period, the Approved Supplier must:

* finalise the sale with the Primary Producer
* deliver and install the eligible equipment
* submit the claim for rebate.

To ensure applications can be processed, equipment delivered, supplied and installed, and the claim for rebate submitted before the program end date, applications for new rebates will close on 30 April 2025. As all claims for rebate must be submitted by 31 May 2025 to be eligible under the program, any application submitted after 1 February 2025 will have less than 120 calendar days for project finalisation and submission of the claim for rebate. Timeframes should be taken into consideration when submitting your application, as these cannot be extended.

## Eligibility criteria

You must satisfy all eligibility criteria before your application will be considered.

### Who is eligible?

To be eligible you must:

* be an Approved Supplier listed in Appendix A
* supply an eligible connectivity solution and the associated eligible equipment as listed in Appendix B to an eligible Primary Producer (as defined in Appendix C) and provide a quote itemising the equipment to be supplied
* be able to supply (including delivery and installation if applicable) the eligible connectivity solution and associated eligible equipment to the eligible Primary Producer within the 120 calendar day period of approval
* ensure the Primary Producer’s ABN has been registered for 12 months prior to application submission and be at different locations if submitting multiple applications.

### Additional eligibility requirements

We can only accept applications where the eligible Primary Producer provides a declaration that they meet the eligibility criteria at Appendix C, confirming that they:

* are a registered business and have an ABN that has been active for the previous 12 months
* have an annual average gross income (i.e. total revenue before expenses and tax) from primary production of between $40,000 and $4 million. Annual average income is calculated as the average of the previous 3 full financial years’ income for each ABN
* are not a hobby farmer
* operate an eligible primary production activity listed at Appendix D.

### Who is not eligible to apply for a grant?

You are not eligible to apply if you are:

* an organisation, included on the [National Redress Scheme’s website](http://www.nationalredress.gov.au) on the list of ‘Institutions that have not joined or signified their intent to join the Scheme’
* an employer of 100 or more employees that has [not complied](https://www.wgea.gov.au/what-we-do/compliance-reporting/non-compliant-list) with the *Workplace Gender Equality Act (2012)*
* an entity not listed in 4.1.

## What the grant money can be used for

### Eligible grant (rebate) activities

To be eligible for a rebate, the project must:

* assist Primary Producers to take advantage of agribusiness solutions to boost productivity and improve safety
* supply eligible connectivity solutions and associated eligible equipment listed at Appendix B to an eligible Primary Producer (see Appendix C)
* sell, install and deliver eligible connectivity solutions and associated eligible equipment to the eligible Primary Producer at 50 per cent of the purchase price up to $60,000 (GST exclusive). Primary Producers may spend more than $60,000 (GST exclusive), and there is no limit to the amount they may spend, however the rebate will not exceed $30,000 (GST exclusive)
* have at least $2,000 (GST exclusive) in total eligible expenditure.

Note that under this program, project refers to the sale and supply and installation of eligible equipment to an eligible Primary Producer.

### Eligible expenditure

This is a rebate program. We will reimburse you (the Approved Supplier) for up to 50 per cent of the purchase price of eligible connectivity solutions and associated eligible equipment purchased by an eligible Primary Producer.

The cost of the eligible connectivity solutions and associated eligible equipment is according to the price list provided at the time the supplier has been approved for inclusion on the list of Approved Suppliers at Appendix A.

Eligible expenditure items are:

* eligible connectivity solutions and the associated equipment items listed in Appendix B
* cost of training provided to the Primary Producer in the operation of approved eligible equipment items, to a maximum of 10 per cent of the total equipment purchase price
* cost of subscriptions to support operation approved eligible equipment items for up to 12 months duration, to a maximum of 10 per cent of the total equipment purchase price
* cost of delivery and installation
* accommodation charges may be included in the cost of delivery and installation. The Program Delegate may seek additional information from you about this
* contingency of up to 20 per cent above the listed eligible equipment price list provided at the time the supplier has been approved as an Approved Supplier. This is to account for changes in costs, including price of equipment and transportation, if required.

We may update the guidance on eligible and ineligible expenditure from time to time.

Not all expenditure on your project may be eligible for grant funding (the rebate). The Program Delegate (who is a manager within the department with responsibility for administering the program) makes the final decision on what is eligible expenditure and may give additional guidance on eligible expenditure if required.

You must onlyincur eligible expenditure after you have been notified your application isapproved and that you are eligible for the rebate. Expenses incurred prior to the approval date will not be considered eligible.

From the date we notify you that your application is approved you have up to 120 calendar days to finalise the sale, including delivery and installation of eligible equipment with the eligible Primary Producer and submit your claim for the rebate.

If your application is approved, you must complete your sale of eligible equipment, including delivery and installation, and make your claim for payment by 31 May 2025. As all claims for rebate must be submitted by 31 May 2025 to be eligible under the program, any application submitted after 1 February 2025 will have less than 120 calendar days for project finalisation and submission of the claim for rebate. Timeframes should be taken into consideration when submitting your application, as these cannot be extended.

Failure to submit your claim for the rebate within 120 calendar days of your eligible application notice may require you to reapply for the program. Extensions may be considered on a case by case basis where the deliverables cannot be met within 120 calendar days.

Notification to apply for an extension of time must be submitted at a reasonable time with evidence of why the deliverables cannot be met within 120 calendar days. No extensions will be granted beyond the program end date of 31 May 2025.

### What the grant (rebate) money cannot be used for

Expenditure items that are not eligible are:

* home or business internet costs
* insurance, operation and maintenance costs
* items not included in the list of connectivity solutions and associated equipment at Appendix B
* expenditure incurred prior to being notified of your eligibility for the rebate (such as a deposit for eligible equipment)
* costs associated with negotiating a sale (e.g. sales representatives).

## How to apply

Before applying you should read and understand these guidelines and the sample application form published on business.gov.au and GrantConnect.

You will need to set up an account to access our online [portal](https://portal.business.gov.au/).

You can apply at any time while the grant opportunity remains open. The grant opportunity will open for applications on 23 September 2024 and will remain open until 30 April 2025 or until the funding is exhausted, whichever occurs first.

You must submit your application by 30 April 2025 and submit your claim for rebate by 31 May 2025.

To apply, you must:

* complete and submit the application through the online [portal](https://portal.business.gov.au/)
* provide all the information requested
* address all eligibility criteria.

This is a two-step process. Before you enter into a sale of connectivity solutions or equipment with a Primary Producer, we must assess your application to determine your eligibility for the program. This includes the eligibility of the Primary Producer.

Figure 1. Rebate steps for eligible participants

Step 1 - Agreement
• The Approved Supplier will check eligibility of the Primary Producer for the rebate from the list in Appendix C.
• The Approved Supplier and Primary Producer reach agreement to purchase eligible equipment subject to confirmation upon eligibility assessment.

Step 2 – Confirm Eligibility
• The approved Supplier submits an application for the rebate.
• We complete all eligibility checks and advise the Approved Supplier of the outcome (i.e. whether or not the application is eligible).

Step 3 – Action sale
• If we confirm eligibility, the Approved Supplier finalises the sale with the Primary Producer, and proceeds to supply, deliver and install the equipment.
• If we notify that the application is not eligible, the Approved Supplier and Primary Producer reach agreement on next steps (i.e. either the sale does not proceed or the sale proceeds without the rebate).

Step 4 – Claim rebate
• Following confirmation of eligibility, the Approved Supplier has up to 120 calendar days to finalise the sale, including delivery and installation, to lodge a claim for the rebate.

Step 5 – Rebate paid
• We process the claim and pay the rebate to the Approved Supplier.

As part of the application process, the Primary Producer will be invited through the portal to complete an electronic declaration confirming their eligibility (see Appendix C – Eligibility Criteria for Primary Producers). The application must be started and finalised by the Approved Supplier. You must not share your eligibility code with anyone including the Primary Producer.

When the Primary Producer has completed the declaration, you can submit your application. Your application cannot be assessed until this declaration has been received.

You must not undertake the sale with the Primary Producer until you have been notified that you are eligible for the rebate.

If your application is eligible, you have up to a maximum of 120 calendar days to finalise the sale, including delivery and installation of eligible equipment, with the eligible Primary Producer and submit your claim for the rebate.

Any sales of eligible connectivity solutions and associated eligible equipment made with Primary Producers before you are notified of your eligibility for the program will not be eligible for the rebate.

We will notify you if you are not eligible for the rebate.

You can view and print a copy of your submitted rebate application on the portal for your own records.

You are responsible for making sure your rebate application is complete and accurate. Giving false or misleading information is a serious offence under the *Criminal Code Act 1995* (Cth). If we consider that you have provided false or misleading information we may not progress your application. If you find an error in your application after submitting it, you should call us immediately on 13 28 46.

After submitting your application, we can contact you for clarification if we find an error or any missing information, including evidence that supports your eligibility.

The acceptance of any additional information provided after the submission of your application is at the discretion of the Program Delegate. Additional information should not materially change your application at the time it was submitted and therefore may be refused if deemed to be purely supplementary.

If you need further guidance around the application process, or if you have any issues with the portal, [contact us](https://www.business.gov.au/contact-us) at business.gov.au or by calling 13 28 46.

### Timing of grant opportunity processes

You can apply at any time while the grant opportunity remains open.

If you are notified that you are eligible for the rebate you must:

* complete the sale of the eligible connectivity solutions and associated eligible equipment item/s with the eligible Primary Producer
* deliver and install the eligible equipment and
* submit your claim for rebate within 120 calendar days of receiving notice of your approved application.

Program funding may be exhausted prior to the application close date resulting in the closing date being announced earlier. If you were notified you are eligible for a rebate prior to a revised closing announcement, you are still able to progress your claim for the rebate within 120 calendar days or by 31 May 2025 whichever occurs first.

Note that applications submitted closer to the closing date will have a reduced timeframe for applications to be processed, equipment delivered, supplied and installed and the claim for rebate submitted as outlined in Table 1.

You should consider grant opportunity timeframes when submitting an application to the program.

Table 1: Expected timing for this grant opportunity

| Activity | Timeframe |
| --- | --- |
| Assessment of eligibility and notice of application approval | 2 to 4 weeks |
| Notification to unsuccessful applicants | 2 weeks |
| Earliest date of connectivity solution/equipment sale | Date of notification confirming eligibility |
| Application close date | 30 April 2025 or until funding is exhausted, whichever occurs first |
| Claim for rebate | Must be submitted within 120 calendar days of notification confirming eligibility or by 31 May 2025. As all claims for rebate must be submitted by 31 May 2025 to be eligible under the program, any application submitted after 1 February 2025 will have less than 120 calendar days for project finalisation and submission of the claim for rebate. Timeframes should be taken into consideration when submitting your application, as these cannot be extended. |
| End date of grant (rebate) commitment | 31 May 2025 |

## The grant selection process

Your application will be considered through a demand driven grant process. Applications will be reviewed in order of receipt until available funding is exhausted.

We will review your application against the eligibility criteria.

If we identify unintentional errors in your application, we may contact you to correct or clarify the information.

The Program Delegate will not approve funding if there are insufficient program funds available.

* 1. Who will approve grants (rebates)?

The Program Delegate decides which grants (rebate) to approve taking into account the availability of grant funds.

The Program Delegate’s decision is final in all matters, including:

* the grant approval (confirming your eligibility for program)
* the grant (rebate) funding to be awarded (eligible rebate amount)
* any conditions attached to the offer of grant funding.

We cannot review decisions about your application.

The Program Delegate will not approve funding if there is insufficient program funds available across relevant financial years of the program.

## Notification of application outcomes

We will advise you of the outcome of your application in writing.

Once you have received notification that your application is successful, you have up to a maximum of 120 calendar days to finalise the sale, and complete delivery and installation of eligible equipment with the eligible Primary Producer, and submit your claim for the rebate.

## Successful grant applications

### Activity specific legislation, policies and industry standards

You must comply with all relevant laws, regulations and Australian Government sanctions in undertaking your project. You must also comply with the specific legislation/policies/industry standards that follow. It is a condition of the grant funding that you meet these requirements, including the terms and conditions identified through the Approved Supplier EOI process, and the terms and conditions you agreed to in your Approved Supplier acceptance letter.

In particular, you will be required to comply with:

* state/territory legislation in relation to working with children
* Consumer Protection Law <https://www.accc.gov.au/consumers/buying-products-and-services/consumer-rights-and-guarantees>
* Telecommunications (Prohibition of Mobile Phone Boosters) Declaration 2021 <https://www.legislation.gov.au/Details/F2021L01177>
* Telecommunications Act 1997
* Work Health and Safety Act 2011
* the Privacy Act 1988
* relevant state and territory licences and approvals.

### How we pay the grant (rebate)

The application outcome letter we send you (the Approved Supplier) will state the maximum rebate amount we will pay. The amount you claim and the connectivity solution equipment should be the same as stated on your application outcome letter. The amount you claim must not include GST.

You have up to a maximum of 120 calendar days to finalise the sale, including, delivery and installation of eligible equipment with the eligible Primary Producer and submit your claim for the rebate.

You must submit the following to support your claim for the rebate:

* a description of the connectivity solution and associated eligible equipment that you have provided through the sale. The equipment and amount claimed must align with the quote provided with your application (refer to Appendix B for the list of eligible connectivity solutions and equipment)
* proof of purchase including copies of paid tax invoice(s), receipts or equivalent confirming the sale/purchase prices of the eligible equipment item/s, including costs for subscriptions, installation, training and delivery. Proof of purchase evidence should show the GST exclusive amount. The rebate amount does not include GST
* evidence that the eligible Primary Producer has paid their share of the equipment
* geotagged photograph of the installed eligible equipment hardware if the total cost of the eligible equipment solution (not including costs for training, delivery, installation or subscriptions) is $10,000 or greater
* invoices and purchase orders are not acceptable evidence of proof of payment.

You must attach supporting documentation in line with the instructions provided within the form. You should only attach requested documents. The total of all attachments cannot exceed 20MB. We will not consider information in attachments that we do not request.

Failure to submit your claim for the rebate within 120 calendar days of your eligible application notice may require you to reapply for the program.

### Grant (rebate) Payments and GST

This is a grant rebate program. We do not consider the rebate payment under this program to be a supply meaning there is no taxable supply and GST is not payable on the grant. This is the case regardless of whether you are registered for GST or not.

GST does not apply to grant (rebate) payments to government related entities[[2]](#footnote-3).

Grants (rebates) are assessable income for taxation purposes, unless exempted by a taxation law. We recommend you seek independent professional advice on your taxation obligations or seek assistance from the [Australian Taxation Office](https://www.ato.gov.au/). We do not provide advice on tax.

## Announcement of grants

If successful, your grant will be listed on the GrantConnect website 21 calendar days after the date of effect (date you are advised your application is successful) as required by section 5.3 of the CGRPs.

We will publish non-sensitive details of successful projects on GrantConnect. We are required to do this by the [*Commonwealth Grants Rules and Principles*](https://www.finance.gov.au/government/commonwealth-grants/commonwealth-grants-rules-and-principles-2024), section 5.3. We may also publish this information on business.gov.au.

This information may include:

* name of your organisation
* title of the project
* description of the project and its aims
* amount of grant (rebate) funding awarded
* Australian Business Number
* business location
* your organisation’s industry sector.

## How we monitor your grant activity

### Keeping us informed

You should let us know if anything is likely to affect your project or organisation.

We need to know of any key changes to your organisation or its business activities, particularly if they affect your ability to complete your project, carry on business and pay debts due.

You must also inform us of any changes to your:

* name
* addresses
* nominated contact details
* bank account details.

If you become aware of a change to your application details, you must contact us immediately.

You or the eligible Primary Producer may be contacted for up to 2 years after the completion of the program to seek input into case studies or further information where required. In addition, you or the eligible Primary Producer may be interviewed or sent a survey to inform how the grant (rebate) has impacted your business. If you or the Primary Producer hold any formal events or openings which involve equipment where a rebate has been paid under the program, you must notify us and provide an opportunity for the Minister or their representative to attend. Notification can be made by emailing DITRDCA at [OFCP@communications.gov.au](mailto:OFCP@communications.gov.au).

### Compliance visits

We may visit you at the completion of your grant activity to review your compliance with the grant application. We will provide you with reasonable notice of any compliance visit.

### Evaluation

DITRDCA will evaluate the grant program to measure how well the outcomes and objectives have been achieved. We may use information from your application for this purpose. We may also interview you, or ask you for more information to help us understand how the grant impacted you and to evaluate how effective the program was in achieving its outcomes.

We may contact you and/or the Primary Producer up to two years after the program has closed for more information to assist with this evaluation.

### Acknowledgement

If you make a public statement about a project funded under the program, including in a brochure, publication or online, you must acknowledge the grant by using the following statement:

* ‘*This equipment received grant funding from the Australian Government*.’

## Probity

We will make sure that the grant opportunity process is fair, according to the published guidelines, incorporates appropriate safeguards against fraud, unlawful activities and other inappropriate conduct and is consistent with the CGRPs.

These guidelines may be changed from time-to-time by DISR. When this happens, the revised guidelines will be published on GrantConnect.

### Conflicts of interest

Any conflicts of interest could affect the performance of the program. There may be a [conflict of interest](http://www.apsc.gov.au/publications-and-media/current-publications/aps-values-and-code-of-conduct-in-practice/conflict-of-interest), or perceived conflict of interest, if our staff, any member of a committee or advisor and/or you or any of your personnel:

* has a professional, commercial or personal relationship with a party who is able to influence the application selection process, such as an Australian Government officer
* has a relationship with or interest in, an organisation, which is likely to interfere with or restrict the applicants from carrying out the proposed activities fairly and independently; or
* has a relationship with, or interest in, an organisation from which they will receive personal gain because the organisation receives a grant under the grant program/grant opportunity.

As part of your application, we will ask you to declare any perceived or existing conflicts of interests or confirm that, to the best of your knowledge, there is no conflict of interest.

If you later identify an actual, apparent, or perceived conflict of interest, you must inform us in writing immediately.

Conflicts of interest for Australian Government staff are handled as set out in the Australian [Public Service Code of Conduct (Section 13(7))](http://www8.austlii.edu.au/cgi-bin/viewdoc/au/legis/cth/consol_act/psa1999152/s13.html) of the [*Public Service Act 1999*](https://www.legislation.gov.au/Series/C2004A00538). Committee members and other officials including the decision maker must also declare any conflicts of interest.

We publish our [conflict of interest policy](https://www.industry.gov.au/publications/conflict-interest-policy)[[3]](#footnote-4) on thedepartment’s website. The Commonwealth policy entity also publishes a conflict of interest policy on its website.

### How we use your information

Unless the information you provide to us is:

* confidential information as per 12.2.1; or
* personal information as per 12.2.3.

we may share the information with other government agencies for a relevant Commonwealth purpose such as:

* to improve the effective administration, monitoring and evaluation of Australian Government programs
* for research
* to announce the awarding of grants.
  + 1. How we handle your confidential information

We will treat the information you give us as sensitive and therefore confidential if it meets all of the following conditions:

* you clearly identify the information as confidential and explain why we should treat it as confidential
* the information is commercially sensitive
* disclosing the information would cause unreasonable harm to you or someone else
* you provide the information with an understanding that it will stay confidential.
  + 1. When we may disclose confidential information

We may disclose confidential information:

* to our Commonwealth employees and contractors, to help us manage the program effectively
* to the Auditor-General, Ombudsman or Privacy Commissioner
* to the responsible Minister or Assistant Minister
* to a House or a Committee of the Australian Parliament.

We may also disclose confidential information if:

* we are required or authorised by law to disclose it
* you agree to the information being disclosed, or
* someone other than us has made the confidential information public.
  + 1. How we use your personal information

We must treat your personal information according to the Australian Privacy Principles (APPs) and the *Privacy Act 1988* (Cth). This includes letting you know:

* what personal information we collect
* why we collect your personal information
* to whom we give your personal information.

We may give the personal information we collect from you to our employees and contractors, and other Commonwealth employees and contractors, so we can:

* manage the program
* research, assess, monitor and analyse our programs and activities.

We, or the Minister, may:

* announce the names of successful applicants to the public
* publish personal information on the department’s websites.

You may read our [Privacy Policy](https://www.industry.gov.au/data-and-publications/privacy-policy)[[4]](#footnote-5) on the department’s website for more information on:

* what is personal information
* how we collect, use, disclose and store your personal information
* how you can access and correct your personal information.

### Freedom of information

All documents in the possession of the Australian Government, including those about the program, are subject to the *Freedom of Information Act 1982* (Cth) (FOI Act)*.*

The purpose of the FOI Act is to give members of the public rights of access to information held by the Australian Government and its entities. Under the FOI Act, members of the public can seek access to documents held by the Australian Government. This right of access is limited only by the exceptions and exemptions necessary to protect essential public interests and private and business affairs of persons in respect of whom the information relates.

If someone requests a document under the FOI Act, we will release it (though we may need to consult with you and/or other parties first) unless it meets one of the exemptions set out in the FOI Act.

* 1. Enquiries and feedback

For further information or clarification, you can contact us on 13 28 46 or by [web chat](https://www.business.gov.au/contact-us) or through our [online enquiry form](http://www.business.gov.au/contact-us/Pages/default.aspx) on business.gov.au.

We may publish answers to your questions on our website as Frequently Asked Questions.

Our [Customer Service Charter](https://www.business.gov.au/about/customer-service-charter) is available at [business.gov.au](http://www.business.gov.au/). We use customer satisfaction surveys to improve our business operations and service.

If you have a complaint, call us on 13 28 46. We will refer your complaint to the appropriate manager.

If you are not satisfied with the way we handle your complaint, you can contact:

General Manager  
Business Grants Hub

Department of Industry, Science and Resources

GPO Box 2013  
CANBERRA ACT 2601

You can also contact the [Commonwealth Ombudsman](http://www.ombudsman.gov.au/)[[5]](#footnote-6) with your complaint (call 1300 362 072). There is no fee for making a complaint, and the Ombudsman may conduct an independent investigation.

## Glossary

| **Term** | **Definition** |
| --- | --- |
| Administering entity | When an entity that is not responsible for the policy, is responsible for the administration of part or all of the grant administration processes. |
| ANZSIC codes | [Australian and New Zealand Standard Industrial Classification (ANZSIC), 2006 - Codes and Titles, 2006.](https://www.abs.gov.au/statistics/classifications/australian-and-new-zealand-standard-industrial-classification-anzsic/2006-revision-2-0/introduction) The standard industrial classification system underpinning ABS statistics whereby an individual business entity is assigned to an industry based on its predominant activity. |
| Application form | The document issued by the program delegate that applicants use to apply for funding under the program. |
| Approved Supplier | Suppliers have been selected through an EOI process and assessment of eligibility criteria.  Guidance is provided at Appendix A. |
| [*Commonwealth Grants Rules and Principles (CGRPs)*](https://www.finance.gov.au/government/commonwealth-grants/commonwealth-grants-rules-and-principles-2024) | Establish the overarching Commonwealth grants policy framework and articulate the expectations for all non-corporate Commonwealth entities in relation to grants administration. Under this overarching framework, non-corporate Commonwealth entities undertake grants administration based on the mandatory requirements and key principles of grants administration. |
| Date of effect | Can be the date on which a grant agreement is signed or a specified starting date. Where there is no grant agreement, entities must publish information on individual grants as soon as practicable. |
| Department | The Department of Industry, Science and Resources. |
| Eligible activities | The activities undertaken by a grantee in relation to a project that are eligible for funding support as set out in 5.1. |
| Eligible application | An application or proposal for grant (rebate) funding under the program that the program delegate has determined is eligible for assessment in accordance with these guidelines. |
| Eligibility criteria | Refer to the mandatory criteria which must be met to qualify for a grant (rebate). Assessment criteria may apply in addition to eligibility criteria. |
| Eligible equipment | Equipment that is eligible for the rebate program.  Guidance is provided at Appendix B. |
| Eligible expenditure | The expenditure incurred by a grantee on a project and which is eligible for funding support as set out in 5.3. |
| Grant | For the purposes of the CGRPs, a ‘grant’ is an arrangement for the provision of financial assistance by the Commonwealth or on behalf of the Commonwealth:   * 1. under which relevant money[[6]](#footnote-7) or other [Consolidated Revenue Fund](https://www.finance.gov.au/about-us/glossary/pgpa/term-other-crf-money) (CRF) money[[7]](#footnote-8) is to be paid to a grantee other than the Commonwealth; and   2. which is intended to help address one or more of the Australian Government’s policy outcomes while assisting the grantee achieve its objectives. |
| Grant activity/activities | Refers to the project/tasks/services that the grantee is required to undertake |
| Grant funding or grant funds | The funding made available by the Commonwealth to grantees under the program. Grant funding is in the form of a rebate for this program. |
| Grant opportunity | Refers to the specific grant round or process where a Commonwealth grant is made available to potential grantees. Grant opportunities may be open or targeted, and will reflect the relevant grant selection process. |
| Grant program | A ‘program’ carries its natural meaning and is intended to cover a potentially wide range of related activities aimed at achieving government policy outcomes. A grant program is a group of one or more grant opportunities under a single DITRDCA Portfolio Budget Statement Program. |
| [GrantConnect](http://www.grants.gov.au/) | The Australian Government’s whole-of-government grants information system, which centralises the publication and reporting of Commonwealth grants in accordance with the CGRPs. |
| Grantee | The recipient of grant (rebate) funding. In this program it is the Approved Supplier. |
| Guidelines | Guidelines that the Minister gives to the department to provide the framework for the administration of the program, as in force from time to time. |
| Hobby farmer | Farmers with an annual income, defined as the three-year average income from primary production, of less than $40,000. |
| Minister | The Commonwealth Minister for Communications |
| Personal information | Has the same meaning as in the *Privacy Act 1988* (Cth) which is:  Information or an opinion about an identified individual, or an individual who is reasonably identifiable:  whether the information or opinion is true or not; and  whether the information or opinion is recorded in a material form or not. |
| Program Delegate | A DISR manager/officer within the department with policy responsibility for administering the program. |
| Primary Producer | A Primary Producer under this program must meet the eligibility criteria and operate in an eligible primary production activity. A Primary Producer must not be a hobby farmer. Refer to Appendix C |
| Primary production activities | Activities under ANZSIC codes listed under Appendix D |
| Program funding or program funds | The funding made available by the Commonwealth for the program. |
| Project | A project described in an application for grant (rebate) funding under the program. Under this program, project refers to the sale and supply and installation of eligible equipment to an eligible Primary Producer. |
| Rebate | The grant funding of between $1,000 and $30,000 awarded in the form of a rebate to the Approved Supplier following the sale of the eligible equipment. The eligible Primary Producer pays the cost of the eligible equipment less the confirmed rebate amount. |

1. Approved Suppliers

List sorted alphabetically by business name.

| **Legal Name** | **Trading Name** | **Website** | | **State** | **ABN** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| ACE Ohlsson Pty Limited | ACE Ohlsson Pty Limited | www.aceohlsson.com.au | | NSW | 24 003 471 010 |
| AG N VET MANAGEMENT SERVICES PTY LIMITED | AG N VET | https://agnvet.com.au/ | | NSW | 91 087 675 465 |
| AG N VET RURAL PTY LTD | AG N VET RURAL | https://agnvetrural.com.au/ | | NSW | 52 125 781 222 |
| AGRIPROVE PTY LTD | AgriProve | https://agriprove.io/ | | NSW | 35 624 305 371 |
| AgriWebb PTY LTD | AgriWebb | agriwebb.com | | NSW | 56 163 515 900 |
| Agscent Pty Ltd | Agscent | https://agscent.com | | NSW | 70 626 543 191 |
| Amps Commercial Pty Limtied | Amps Commercial | www.ampsagribusiness.com.au | | NSW | 36 097 034 261 |
| Craig van der Veer | Armidale Broadband | www.armidalebroadband.com.au | | NSW | 27 056 020 086 |
| Armidale Pumps & Irrigation Pty Ltd | Armidale Pumps & Irrigation | www.armidalepumpsandirrigation.com.au | | NSW | 14 003 789 008 |
| ARTESIAN ELECTRICAL IRRIGATION PTY LTD | ARTESIAN ELECTRICAL IRRIGATION PTY LTD |  | | NSW | 48 648 275 478 |
| BE Link PTY LTD | BE Link |  | | NSW | 90 681 012 082 |
| Boehringer Ingelheim Pty Ltd | Boehringer Ingelheim | https://www.boehringer-ingelheim.com/au | | NSW | 52 000 452 308 |
| BORDER TANKS ALBURY WODONGA PTY LIMITED | BORDER TANKS ALBURY WODONGA PTY LIMITED |  | | NSW | 40 619 699 026 |
| Bushmans Group | Bushmans Tanks | https://www.bushmantanks.com.au/ | | NSW | 54 137 242 347 |
| Candelo Stockfeeds PTY LTD | Candelo Stockfeeds | https://www.candelostockfeeds.com.au/ | | NSW | 78 626 401 018 |
| Central Poultry Industries Pty Ltd | Central Poultry Industries | www.centralpoultry.com.au | | NSW | 42 111 342 084 |
| CLOUDTRONICS PTY LTD | CLOUDTRONICS PTY LTD | https://cloudtronics.com.au/ | | NSW | 46 603 072 000 |
| Connected Farms Pty Ltd | Connected Farms | www.connectedfarms.co | | NSW | 95 636 300 984 |
| Cotton Growers Services Pty Ltd | Cotton Growers Services Pty Ltd | cgs.com.au | | NSW | 15 001 723 048 |
| WA MORRISSEY & THE TRUSTEE FOR RBW TRUST | COUNTRY TANKS | www.countrytanks.com.au | | NSW | 51 165 791 135 |
| Next Instruments Pty Ltd | CropScanAg | www.cropscanag.com | | NSW | 79 142 617 678 |
| Cropsol Consulting Services Pty Ltd | Cropsol Irrigation Management & Control | www.cropsol.com.au | | NSW | 57 078 958 988 |
| Delta Agribusiness Pty Ltd | Delta Agribusiness | www.deltaag.com.au | | NSW | 93 118 781 445 |
| Douglas Blackburn | Doug Blackburn Air & Electrical | www.airandelectrical.com.au | | NSW | 39 699 713 803 |
| KR & SL Packham | Eartags Warehouse | eartags.com.au | | NSW | 46 015 905 445 |
| Encore Electrical and Entertainment Solutions | Encore Electrical & Entertainment Solutions | www.encoresolutions.com.au | | NSW | 81 728 772 417 |
| MET SYSTEMS PTY LTD | EnviroNode IoT Solutions | https://www.environode.com.au/ | | NSW | 28 080 796 667 |
| FAR WEST RURAL SUPPLIES PTY LTD | FAR WEST RURAL SUPPLIES |  | | NSW | 24 602 006 879 |
| Farmbot Australia Pty Ltd | Farmbot Australia Pty Ltd | https://farmbot.com.au/ | | NSW | 72 168 531 940 |
| Outcomex Pty Ltd | Farmdeck | www.farmdeck.com | | NSW | 73 614 725 736 |
| WWW.FARMERSWAREHOUSE.COM.AU PTY LIMITED | Farmers Warehouse | www.farmerswarehouse.com.au | | NSW | 19 131 078 969 |
| Performance Essentials Australia Pty Ltd | farmIT Systems | www.farmit.com.au | | NSW | 77 099 803 095 |
| Farmland Co. Pty Ltd | Farmland Co. | www.farmlandco.com.au | | NSW | 32 638 843 713 |
| FarmXL Pty Ltd | FarmXL Pty Ltd | www.farmxl.com.au | | NSW | 76 644 285 085 |
| Field Solutions Group Pty Ltd | Field Solutions Group | https://www.fieldsolutions-group.com/ | | NSW | 62 155 490 074 |
| Gloucester Rural Supplies Pty Ltd | Gloucester Rural Supplies P/L | www.gloucesterruralsupplies.com.au | | NSW | 14 114 561 741 |
| Rangjovi Pty Ltd | Goldclass Installation & Electrical |  | | NSW | 15 134 937 376 |
| Macroom Pty Ltd | Goulburn Produce & Rural Supplies | www.goulburnproduce.com.au | | NSW | 14 661 115 359 |
| The Trustee for JKL Trust | GrazAg Pty Ltd | | www.grazag.com.au | NSW | 82 075 469 853 |
| Groundwater Imaging Pty Ltd | Groundwater Imaging Pty Ltd | | www.groundwaterimaging.com | NSW | 65 120 800 179 |
| The Trustee for Growtex Unit Trust | Growtex Pty Ltd | | www.growtex.com.au | NSW | 86 465 162 448 |
| C.B. HART PTY. LIMITED | Hart Rural Agencies | | www.hartrural.com.au | NSW | 21 070 849 393 |
| Hone Corporation Pty Ltd | Hone Ag | | https://www.honeag.com | NSW | 73 648 436 775 |
| Hutcheon and Pearce Operations Pty Ltd | Hutcheon and Pearce | | Www.hutcheonandpearce.com.au | NSW | 68 169 674 033 |
| Dabier Enterprises Pty Ltd | HydroSolar Services & Solutions | | www.hydrosolar.com.au | NSW | 33 600 150 703 |
| ICT INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD | ICT INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD | | https://ictinternational.com | NSW | 75 002 372 554 |
| LX Pty Ltd | INCYT | | https://www.incyt.com.au/ | NSW | 76 147 808 982 |
| Internet Innovations Pty. Ltd. | Internet Innovations | | https://internetinnovations.com.au | NSW | 37 621 468 899 |
| ICI Industries Pty Ltd | Irribiz | | https://irribiz.com.au | NSW | 55 121 214 417 |
| The Irritek Trust | Irritek Pty Ltd | | https://www.irritek.com.au/ | NSW | 80 672 010 313 |
| IZONU PTY LTD | iZonU | | www.izonu.com.au | NSW | 19 642 301 442 |
| Lanson Trading Pty Ltd | Lanson Trading Pty Ltd | | www.lansontrading.com.au | NSW | 29 625 247 449 |
| McDonagh Technology Services Pty Ltd | Leading Edge Tamworth | | www.leadingedgetamworth.com.au | NSW | 42 158 933 316 |
| M VINES & R VINES | M VINES & R VINES | |  | NSW | 24 133 154 434 |
| MA & AP Brabrook | MA & AP Brabrook | |  | NSW | 81 058 979 949 |
| MacCallum & Co Pty Ltd | Maccallum & Co Pty Ltd | | www.maccallumco.com.au | NSW | 48 102 913 262 |
| McGregor Gourlay Pty Ltd | McGregor Gourlay | | www.mcgregorgourlay.com.au | NSW | 80 619 661 988 |
| MID WEST IRRIGATION PTY. LIMITED | Mid-West Irrigation | | midwestirrigation.com.au | NSW | 99 060 223 672 |
| Intervet Australia Pty Ltd | MSD Animal Health | | www.msd-animal-health.com.au | NSW | 79 008 467 034 |
| NB-Tec Pty Ltd | NB-Tec Pty Ltd | | www.nb-tec.com | NSW | 81 098 620 065 |
| Network Hoist Pty Ltd | Network Hoist | | networkhoist.com | NSW | 41 661 294 944 |
| Norco Co-operative Ltd | Norco AgriSolutions | | https://www.norco.com.au/agrisolutions/ | NSW | 17 009 717 417 |
| Valley Connect Pty Ltd | North Coast Power & Water | | www.ncpw.com | NSW | 21 613 377 236 |
| binary it pty ltd | nsw it support | | www.nswits.com.au | NSW | 17 158 146 251 |
| DANIEL & WALKER UNIT TRUST | Nutrien Ag Braidwood | | www.nutrienagbraidwood.com.au | NSW | 16 845 405 569 |
| INFRASTRUCTURE LOGIC PTY. LTD | OneWiFi & Infrastructure | | https://www.onewifi.com.au/ | NSW | 159 004 065 |
| Platinum Agribusiness Pty Ltd | Optiweigh | | www.optiweigh.com.au | NSW | 98 099 745 749 |
| OSHEA RURAL INFRASTRUCTURE PTY LTD | OSHEA RURAL INFRASTRUCTURE PTY LTD | | www.oshearural.com.au | NSW | 15 667 930 369 |
| OUTBACK IT & COMMUNICATION SERVICES PTY LTD | OUTBACK IT & COMMUNICATION SERVICES | | www.outbackit.net.au | NSW | 83 654 906 215 |
| PEAKE Group Pty Ltd | Peake Power | |  | NSW | 60 675 517 825 |
| Pitman Deakin PTY. LTD. | Pitman Deakin | |  | NSW | 33 096 563 718 |
| Porosity Services Pty Ltd | Porosity Services | | www.porosity.com.au | NSW | 47 126 945 239 |
| R E DAVIS FAMILY TRUST | Pumps & Irrigation Geurie | | www.irrigationgeurie.com.au | NSW | 56 288 482 635 |
| Pursehouse Rural Pty Ltd | Pursehouse Rural | | www.pursehouserural.com.au | NSW | 75 081 573 140 |
| PVC Irrigation and Control PTY LTD | PVC Irrigation & Control P/L | |  | NSW | 54 600 047 112 |
| RUSSELL JOHN MURRAY | R&R Communications | | www.rrcommunications.com.au | NSW | 77 460 067 858 |
| RAPID PLAS PTY LIMITED | Rapid Plas Group | | https://www.rapidplas.com.au/; https://hub.rapidplas.com.au/rapid-smart-level | NSW | 84 109 135 908 |
| The Trustee for Kieran Renshaw Family Trust & The Trustee for Walton Family Trust | Renshaw and Co Irrigation | | renshaw.com.au | NSW | 66 935 497 795 |
| SKINAS Trust | Rural Broadband Solutions (Australia) | | https://www.rbbs.com.au/ | NSW | 67 167 843 180 |
| Schedule-it Pty Ltd | Schedule-it | | www.schedule-it.com.au | NSW | 67 652 331 952 |
| SENSE MY FARM PTY LTD | SENSE MY FARM | | www.sensemyfarm.com.au | NSW | 51 659 534 497 |
| MACMAHON 1981 FAMILY TRUST ATF Brentside Pty Ltd Trading as Silmac | Silmac | | www.silmac.com.au | NSW | 64 257 951 460 |
| GPW GROUP PTY LTD | SITEGUARD GROUP | | www.siteguard.net.au | NSW | 38 628 213 267 |
| South East Water Tanks | South East Water Tanks | |  | NSW | 23 674 782 195 |
| Southern Farm Supplies (Bega) Pty Ltd | Southern Farm Supplies | | www.sfsbega.com.au | NSW | 86 073 041 059 |
| Solar Pumping Solutions for NSW Pty Ltd | SPS Solar + Water | | www.solarpumping.com.au | NSW | 36 667 464 708 |
| Summit Telecommunications | Summit Telecommunications | | sumtel.com.au | NSW | 69 623 286 171 |
| WG & JS Hockings Pty Ltd | Tamba industrial | |  | NSW | 98 114 343 823 |
| The Trustee for Reel (Taralga) Unit Trust | Taralga Rural | | www.taralgarural.com.au | NSW | 20 944 784 202 |
| THE RURAL CENTRE PTY LTD | THE RURAL CENTRE (PTY) LTD | | ruralcentre.com.au | NSW | 48 000 462 895 |
| The Shepherd Ag Pty Ltd | The Shepherd Ag Pty Ltd | | www.autofeeder.com.au | NSW | 55 629 683 585 |
| Thunderbird AG Pty Ltd | Thunderbird Ag | | thunderbird.net.au | NSW | 75 145 262 246 |
| The trustee for Tanks Plus Trust | TOWN & COUNTRY WATER TANKS PTY LTD | | www.pioneerwatertanks.com.au | NSW | 53 312 018 230 |
| VEGA Australia Pty Ltd | VEGA Australia Pty Ltd | | www.vega.com | NSW | 55 003 346 905 |
| Water Ways Australia Pty Ltd | Water Ways Australia | |  | NSW | 77 665 483 616 |
| Tomlu pty ltd | west tanks | |  | NSW | 60 152 486 649 |
| WI-SKY (NSW) PTY LTD | WI-SKY (NSW) PTY LTD | | https://www.wi-sky.com.au/ | NSW | 47 604 954 163 |
| ZETIFI PTY LTD | Zetifi | | zetifi.com | NSW | 98 621 129 244 |
| The Trustee for The Bilba Trust | Northern Stock Water & Austral Ag | | https://australag.au/ | NT | 33 650 476 953 |
| Outback Internet | Outback Internet | | https://www.outbackinternet.com.au/services | NT | 99 009 633 961 |
| IoT Ventures Ltd | IoT Ventures | | www.iotventures.net | NZ | 78 833 690 839 |
| Vet N Farm Pty Ltd | 4Tags | | www.4tags.com.au | QLD | 20 622 108 141 |
| P & C Ackinclose Pty Ltd | Ackinclose Plumbing & Irrigation | | www.ackincloseplumbing.com.au | QLD | 34 109 544 318 |
| Advance Communications Pty Ltd | Advance Communications Pty Ltd | | advancecomms.com.au | QLD | 22 010 842 001 |
| AGLANTIS PTY LTD | Aglantis | | www.aglantis.com.au | QLD | 34 645 123 619 |
| Agrimix Pty Ltd | Agrimix | | www.agrimix.com.au | QLD | 22 159 796 399 |
| AgriTech Solutions Pty Ltd | AgriTech Solutions | | www.agritechsolutions.com.au | QLD | 66 612 944 957 |
| AGTECH360 PTY LTD | AGTECH360 PTY LTD | | https://agtech360.net | QLD | 92 647 094 237 |
| AirAgri Services Pty Ltd | AirAgri | | www.airagri.com.au | QLD | 56 666 765 331 |
| AEM CONNECTIVITY SERVICES PTY LTD | AM Connectivity | |  | QLD | 34 660 444 780 |
| Aquamonix Pty Ltd | Aquamonix Pty Ltd | | https://aquamonix.com.au/ | QLD | 26 609 047 878 |
| AUTOMATION GROUP PTY LTD | AUTOMATION GROUP | | https://www.automationgroup.com.au/ | QLD | 36 001 327 484 |
| The Trustee for BJR FAMILY TRUST | BHSystems | | www.bhsystems.com.au | QLD | 66 562 330 655 |
| Rain Harvesting Pty Ltd | Blue Mountain Co | | https://rhconnect.store/ | QLD | 11 113 300 093 |
| Bontech Pty Ltd | Bontech Pty Ltd | | www.bontech.net.au | QLD | 55 137 152 884 |
| The Trustee for Woohanga Trust | Burnett Water Services Pty Ltd | | www.burnettwaterservices.com.au | QLD | 21 642 338 057 |
| Whyenbah Holdings Pty Ltd | Calm Your Farm IOT | |  | QLD | 18 961 145 474 |
| Clayton David Bell | Clear Solutions | |  | QLD | 65 942 935 049 |
| COBRAM PUMPING AND IRRIGATION PTY LTD | COBRAM IRRIGATION | | www.cobramirrigation.com.au | QLD | 27 671 423 046 |
| Condamine Electric Company Pty Ltd | Company Electric Company | | cecpl.com.au | QLD | 16 010 241 380 |
| COOLOOLA PUMP AND IRRIGATION PTY. LTD. | COOLOOLA PUMP AND IRRIGATION PTY. LTD. | | www.cooloolapumps.com.au | QLD | 107697370 |
| Dalby Rural Holdings Pty Ltd | Dalby Rural Supplies | | https://www.dalbyruralsupplies.com.au/ | QLD | 53 638 934 522 |
| DATA BOX PTY LTD | Databox Solutions | | www.databoxsolutions.com.au | QLD | 26 620 279 263 |
| DIT AGTECH LIMITED | DIT AGTECH LIMITED | | https://ditagtech.com.au/about/ | QLD | 64 623 091 743 |
| The Trustee for THE D & M DEGUARA FAMILY TRUST | DMD Ag Solutions | | https://www.dmdagsolutions.com.au/ | QLD | 23 394 362 279 |
| Span Engineering Pty Ltd | Doover | | doover.com | QLD | 86 642 152 378 |
| Revod Pty Ltd | Dover and Sons | | www.doverandsons.net.au | QLD | 47 009 760 098 |
| Electrical & Automation Solutions PTY LTD | Electrical & Automation Solutions | | www.eas-qld.com.au | QLD | 22 640 359 593 |
| FARM MANAGEMENT SYSTEM PTY LTD | FARM MANAGEMENT SYSTEM PTY LTD | | https://farmmanagementsystem.com.au/ | QLD | 12 626 513 344 |
| AP & SM Viero | Farm, Survey & Design | |  | QLD | 67 699 561 378 |
| FARMACIST PTY LTD | FARMACIST | | www.farmacist.com.au | QLD | 146 676 566 |
| The Trustee for TTC Consulting Unit Trust | Frontier Security | | www.frontiersecurity.com.au | QLD | 69 149 841 894 |
| Gasbot Pty Ltd | Gasbot Pty Ltd T/as Agbot | | www.agbot.tech | QLD | 26 632 266 016 |
| THE GH EM WALL FAMILY TRUST | Glendalough GPS Services | |  | QLD | 61 543 829 179 |
| Discovery Ag Pty Ltd | Goanna Ag | | www.goannaag.com.au | QLD | 85 117 305 567 |
| Goondiwindi Communications Pty. Ltd. | Goondiwindi Communications | | www.gdicomms.com.au | QLD | 23 050 417 055 |
| The Trustee for Great Northern Tanks | Great Northern Tanks | | https://greatnortherntanks.com.au/ | QLD | 94 741 095 270 |
| Honeycombes Sales & Service Pty Ltd | Honeycombes Sales & Service Pty Ltd | | https://www.honeycombes.com.au/ | QLD | 54 011 002 556 |
| HydroTech Monitoring Pty Ltd | HTM Complete | | www.htmcomplete.com.au | QLD | 47 109 450 848 |
| InFarm Pty Ltd | InFarm | | www.infarm.io | QLD | 57 618 205 360 |
| Inform Engineering Pty LTD | Inform Engineering Pty LTD | | https://informag.com.au | QLD | 74 648 557 475 |
| The Trustee for THE J & R MCCRACKEN QLD UNIT TRUST | J & R McCracken QLD Pty Ltd | | www.jrmccracken.com.au | QLD | 50 956 779 798 |
| Pakton Group Pty Ltd | JVA Technologies, Pakton Technologies | | https://www.jva-fence.com.au/ | QLD | 93 123 853 654 |
| Land Watch Pty Ltd | Land Watch Australia | | www.landwatchaustralia.com.au | QLD | 51 623 169 077 |
| The Trustee for M J Deguara Family Trust | M J Deguara Family Trust | |  | QLD | 59 749 349 358 |
| The trustee for THE S & A MCGREGOR TRUST | McGregor Diesel | | www.mcgregordiesel.com | QLD | 72 337 478 159 |
| E SCOTT & L.C SCOTT | Menkens Irrigation Services | |  | QLD | 23 510 241 144 |
| The Trustee for T & E Moran Family Trust | Michaels Electronics | | www.michaelselectronics.com.au | QLD | 99 477 993 512 |
| MOOVEMENT B.V. | mOOvement | | www.moovment.com.au | QLD | 26 641 286 624 |
| The Morrissey Family Trust T/A Morrissey & Co PL | Morrissey & Co PL | | www.morrisseyco.com.au | QLD | 81 804 471 610 |
| Oz Unit Trust | Nebo Rural Services Pty Ltd | | http://www.neboruralservices.com/ | QLD | 75 346 166 794 |
| PAStech Pty Ltd ATF the PAStech Unit Trust | PAStech | | www.pastech.com.au | QLD | 63 495 639 669 |
| Pivotel Satellite Py Ltd | Pivotel Satellite | | www.pivotel.com.au | QLD | 81 099 917 398 |
| POWERTEC TELECOMMUNICATIONS PTY LTD | Powertec Wireless Technology | | https://powertec.com.au/ | QLD | 42 082 948 463 |
| Project Water Pty Ltd | Project Water | | https://projectwater.com.au/ | QLD | 35 138 852 196 |
| The Trustee for Prospect Agriculture Trust | Prospect Agriculture Pty Ltd | |  | QLD | 25 150 614 804 |
| HOPALEE PTY LTD THE SOUTHWEST PUMPSNSOLAR UNIT TRUST TRADING AS PUMPS N SOLAR | PUMPS N SOLAR | | www.pumpsnsolar.com.au | QLD | 71 593 898 160 |
| Warbarton Pty Ltd | R & T Pumps | | www.rtpumps.com.au | QLD | 96 098 562 255 |
| RapidAIM Pty Ltd | RapidAIM Pty Ltd | | https://rapidaim.io | QLD | 51 625 715 291 |
| RDH SERVICES PTY LTD | RDH Integration Services | | www.rdhservices.com.au | QLD | 36 623 344 721 |
| RF Technologies AUST PTY Ltd. | RF Technologies | | www.reachssd.com | QLD | 19 010 916 140 |
| Cinstral Exports Pty Ltd | RIMIK | | www.rimik.com | QLD | 62 123 630 759 |
| Rural link Communications | Rural link Communications | | Rlcomms.com.au | QLD | 94 643 853 468 |
| Russo & Vella Machinery Pty Ltd | Russo & Vella Machinery Pty Ltd | | www.rvmachinery.com.au | QLD | 67 146 189 746 |
| THERMOBLANKET PTY LTD | SENSITE | | https://sensite.com.au/ | QLD | 11 641 301 493 |
| SunFam Pty Ltd | SunFam Pty Ltd | | www.sunfam.com.au | QLD | 70 010 636 594 |
| Telco Antennas Pty Ltd | Telco Antennas Pty Ltd | | www.telcoantennas.com.au | QLD | 30 145 543 951 |
| The Brown and Hurley Group Pty Ltd | The Brown and Hurley Group Pty Ltd | | https://ag.brownandhurley.com.au/ | QLD | 66 010 732 966 |
| Gainfoot PTY LTD ATF The Pump House Unit Trust | The Pump House | | https://thepumphouse.com.au/ | QLD | 24 471 958 680 |
| Martril Pty Ltd | The Tank Specialists | | www.tankspec.com.au | QLD | 96 651 382 320 |
| Twelve Times (AU) Pty Ltd | The Tech Geeks | | https://thetechgeeks.com/pages/how-do-i-extend-my-starlink-connection | QLD | 48 660 077 092 |
| S & L Bailey Investments Pty Ltd | The Water Shed | | www.thewatershed.com.au | QLD | 25 611 600 465 |
| proserpine irrigation and pumping services T/F Gardner Family Trust | Think Water Whitsunday | | www.thinkwaterwhitsunday.com.au | QLD | 86 342 431 469 |
| The trustee for NQ Water Solutions Unit Trust | THINK WATER-MAREEBA | | www.thinkwater.com.au/mareeba/ | QLD | 45 751 625 115 |
| Total Rural Supplies | Total Rural Supplies | | https://www.totalruralsupplies.com.au/ | QLD | 12 658 492 614 |
| VANTAGE AGCO PTY LTD | VANTAGE AGCO PTY LTD | | vantage-au.com | QLD | 73 667 231 503 |
| Vytelle Australia Pty Ltd | Vytelle Australia | | https://vytelle.com/ | QLD | 63 656 467 891 |
| E.J NEWTON & W.D NEWTON | Wal Newton Dairy Services | |  | QLD | 48745034509 |
| WARREGO WATER SERVICES (TOOWOOMBA) PTY LTD | WARREGO WATER SERVICES TOOWOOMBA | | https://warregowater.com.au/ | QLD | 66 160 795 219 |
| Water Supplements In Solution Pty Ltd | Water Supplements In Solution Pty Ltd | | watersupp.com | QLD | 84 092 508 239 |
| Wood Ag Pty Ltd | Wood Ag | | www.woodag.com.au | QLD | 70 163 567 057 |
| Wade Rural Traders | WRT Hay and Feed Shed | | https://waderuraltraders.com.au/ | QLD | 14 650 551 723 |
| L and M Wilksch Family Trust | Agbyte | | www.agbyte.com.au | SA | 14 880 423 286 |
| SJ Mitchell & DFH Stewart | AKA Primary Solutions | | https://akaps.com.au/ | SA | 96 983 582 128 |
| The Trustee for Alpha Group Consulting Unit Trust | Alpha Group Consulting | | www.thealphagroup.com.au | SA | 65 962 884 610 |
| Athena Irrigation Technology Holdings Pty Ltd | Athena IR-Tech | | https://athenairtech.com | SA | 36 622 947 086 |
| Irrigation Systems & Components Australia Pty Ltd | Ausrain Irrigation (SA) | | ausrain.com.au | SA | 65 070 041 913 |
| AUSTRALIAN FROST FANS PTY LTD | Australian Frost Fans / FrostBoss | | https://www.frostboss.com/ | SA | 72 636 725 721 |
| B&W Rural Pty Limited | B&W Rural Pty Limited | | www.bwrural.com | SA | 33 068 943 528 |
| Elite Innovation Co Pty Ltd | BreedELITE | | breedelite.com | SA | 41 629 401 556 |
| Eyre Tanks Sheds and Patios | C W Sellen and MA Hartigan trading as Eyre Tanks | | www. Eyre Tanks Sheds and Patios | SA | 89 778 474 177 |
| CLEVE RURAL TRADERS PTY LTD | Cleve Rural Traders | | cleveruraltraders.com.au | SA | 57 098 857 384 |
| COtL Pty Ltd | COtL Mesonet | | www.cotl.com.au | SA | 59 641 251 041 |
| DAIRY TECH SA PTY LTD | DAIRY TECH SA | | www.dairytechsa.com.au | SA | 41 624 971 240 |
| Daish Irrigation PTY LTD | Daish Irrigation & Fodder | | www.daishirrigation.com.au | SA | 29 125 858 522 |
| Elders Rural Services Australia Limited | Elders Rural Services Australia Limited | | www.elders.com.au | SA | 72 004 045 121 |
| THE TRUSTEE FOR THE SPRING HEAD UNIT TRUST | Farmer Johns | | www.farmerjohns.com.au | SA | 57 485 769 852 |
| Graetz Irrigation Pty Ltd | Graetz Irrigation | | www.graetzirrigation.com.au | SA | 66 007 975 322 |
| Green Triangle Electronics Pty Ltd | Green Triangle Electronics | | www.gte.com.au | SA | 43 008 187 497 |
| The Trustee for the Hydrosmart Trust | Hydrosmart | | hydrosmart.com.au | SA | 21 921 067 189 |
| Orange Tulips Pty Ltd | Integrated Irrigation | | http://integratedirrigation.com.au | SA | 25 142 893 614 |
| Integrated Precision Agriculture | Integrated Precision Viticulture | | ipvit.com.au | SA | 53 120 289 474 |
| Irrico Pty Ltd | Irrico Pty Ltd | | www.irrico.com.au | SA | 48 600 430 279 |
| Irrigation SOS Pty Ltd | Irrigation SOS | |  | SA | 21 087 256 764 |
| The Trustee for Couch Family Trust | Irrigear Clare | | www.irrigearclare.com.au | SA | 43 442 698 908 |
| LALLEMAND AUSTRALIA PTY. LTD. | Lallemand Animal Nutrition | | https://www.lallemandanimalnutrition.com/en/australia/ | SA | 76 008 275 045 |
| Lawder Pty Ltd | Lawrence's Irrigation | | lawrencesirrigation.com | SA | 86 145 283 361 |
| Loxton Irrigation Centre Pty Ltd | Loxton Irrigation Centre Pty Ltd | | loxtonirrigation.com.au | SA | 58 619 887 464 |
| METLAN SOLUTIONS PTY LTD | METLAN SOLUTIONS PTY LTD | | https://www.metlan.com.au/ | SA | 56 665 680 357 |
| TOPDAINE Pty Ltd | Millicent Farm Supplies | | www.millicentfarm.com.au | SA | 58 600 347 779 |
| The Brown Family Trust | Naracoorte Bobcat & Paving | | www.nctebobcatpaving.com.au | SA | 11 186 229 566 |
| Phytech Australia Pty Ltd | Phytech Australia Pty Ltd | | www.phytech.com | SA | 25 613 917 972 |
| The Trustee for T R HARPER FAMILY TRUST | PIONEER WATER TANKS(SA) | | www.pioneertanks.com | SA | 24 989 647 128 |
| AJ McEvoy and KL Murdock | Pipeline Media and Digital Strategies | | pipelinemedia.com.au | SA | 60 669 528 647 |
| PRIME IRRIGATION PTY LTD | Prime Irrigation Pty Ltd | | www.primeirrigation.com.au | SA | 44 622 744 174 |
| Riverland Irrigation Services Pty Ltd | Riverland Irrigation Services | | www.riverlandirrigationservices.com.au | SA | 76 653 280 945 |
| B Platten Holdings Pty Ltd | Rubix Solar | | www.rubixsolar.com.au | SA | 73 263 279 372 |
| Sentek Pty Ltd | Sentek Pty Ltd | | https://sentektechnologies.com/ | SA | 78 007 916 672 |
| Southern Precision Pty Ltd as trustee for Vitmark Enterprises Trust | Southern Precision Pty Ltd | | www.southernprecision.com.au | SA | 40 802 371 894 |
| The Trustee for C D Matters Trust | Total Antenna | | www.totalantenna.com.au | SA | 71 745 226 750 |
| WATER DYNAMICS PTY LIMITED | Water Dynamics Mount Gambier | | https://waterdynamics.com.au/mt-gambier/ | SA | 11 168 026 604 |
| Watercorp Pty LTD | Watersolve Irrigation | | www.watersolve.com.au | SA | 89 105 012 566 |
| YP Agricultural Services Pty Ltd | YP Agricultural Services Pty Ltd | | www.ypag.com.au | SA | 56 073 496 625 |
| Ag Logic Pty Ltd | Ag Logic | | www.aglogic.com.au | TAS | 38 617 869 600 |
| Agri-tech Pacific Pty Ltd | Agri-tech Pacific | | www.agri-tech.co.uk | TAS | 86 680 820 553 |
| FarmPulse Pty Ltd | FarmPulse Pty Ltd | | https://www.farmpulse.com.au | TAS | 56 619 447 102 |
| HALTER PTY LTD | Halter | | https://www.halterhq.com/ | TAS | 18 662 723 686 |
| INDICIUM DYNAMICS PTY LTD | Indicium Dynamics | | https://www.indicium.cloud/ | TAS | 13 614 266 143 |
| Irrigation & Dairy Solutiuons | Irrigation & Dairy Solutiuons | | https://www.irrigationanddairy.com.au | TAS | 82 161 545 777 |
| ISLAND IRRIGATION PTY LTD | ISLAND IRRIGATION | | islandirrigation.com.au | TAS | 65 645 709 842 |
| Irrigation Tasmania Pty Ltd | Nutrien Water | | nutrienwaterstore.com.au | TAS | 32 009 503 191 |
| STATEWIDE TANKS PTY LTD | Statewide Tanks | | www.statewidetanks.com.au | TAS | 65 657 657 353 |
| TWTL Pty Ltd | Tankworld Tasmania | | www.tankworldtas.com.au | TAS | 68 282 187 801 |
| Water Engineering Tasmania Pty Ltd | Water Engineering Tasmania | | www.waterengineeringtas.com | TAS | 45 647 938 958 |
| YBMIT PTY LTD | YBMIT | | https://www.ybmit.com.au | TAS | 83 657 669 648 |
| YOLLA PRODUCERS COOPERATIVE SOCIETY LTD | Yolla Co-Op | | https://yollacoop.com.au/ | TAS | 74 232 942 155 |
| Advanced Dairy Systems Pty Ltd | Advanced Dairy Systems Pty Ltd | | Advanced Dairy Systems Cobram | VIC | 60-820-328-070 |
| AgCloud Pty Ltd | AgCloud Pty Ltd | | agcloud.com.au | VIC | 91 616 936 755 |
| Avolare Automation Pty Ltd | AGMAC Farm Automation | | https://www.agmac.com.au/ | VIC | 12 659 188 404 |
| AGRIDOME CONSULTANCY PTY LTD | Agridome Consultancy | | www.agridome.com.au | VIC | 54 622 053 203 |
| Alta Genetics Australia Pty Ltd | Alta Genetics Australia | | https://australia.altagenetics.com | VIC | 54 140 644 784 |
| Alternate Energy Innovations Pty Ltd | Alternate Energy Innovations (AEI) | | www.aeiaus.com.au | VIC | 52 622 071 014 |
| Aqua Pro Irrigation Pty Ltd | Aqua Pro Irrigation Pty Ltd | | aquaproirrigation.com.au | VIC | 39 159 283 217 |
| Arcoflex Australia Pty Ltd | Arcoflex | | https://www.arcoflex.com.au | VIC | 22 623 767 500 |
| Ardal Water Solutions Pty Ltd | Ardal Water Solutions Pty Ltd | | www.ardalwater.com.au | VIC | 74 162 248 320 |
| Australian Independent Rural Retailers Pty Ltd | Australian Independent Rural Retailers Pty Ltd | | www.airr.com.au | VIC | 36 112 308 835 |
| Baker Ag Advantage PTY. LTD. | Baker Ag Advantage | |  | VIC | 57 603 460 546 |
| BRANDT TRACTOR PTY LTD | BRANDT TRACTOR PTY LTD | | https://more.brandt.ca/au/john-deere/ | VIC | 73 157 830 656 |
| Breeze Technology Pty Ltd | Breeze Technology Pty Ltd | | https://www.breezeenviro.com/ | VIC | 77 672 121 096 |
| Darren Lee Family Trust& trustee for The Evgeni Andreev Family Trust&The Scott McDonald Family Trust | Complete Irrigation Solutions | | www.completeirrigationsolutions.com.au | VIC | 87 191 137 136 |
| TCM Tanks Pty Ltd | D&D Tanks | | ddtanks.com.au | VIC | 40 623 770 874 |
| Dairy Management Solutions Pty Ltd | Dairy Management Solutions Pty Ltd | |  | VIC | 13 140 022 439 |
| DAIRY TECHNOLOGY SERVICES PTY LTD | DAIRY TECHNOLOGY SERVICES | |  | VIC | 54 097 159 594 |
| DELAVAL PTY LTD | DELAVAL PTY LTD | | www.delaval.com.au | VIC | 82 004 210 459 |
| Driscoll Ag Pty Ltd | Driscoll Ag | | driscollag.com.au | VIC | 97 612 982 724 |
| AG TECHNOLOGY PTY LTD | Easy Dairy Automation Systems | | www.easydairy.com.au | VIC | 58 085 666 959 |
| EMMETTS SWAN HILL PTY. LTD. | EMMETTS IRRIGATION | | www.emmettsirrigation.com.au | VIC | 74 090 419 140 |
| AgBitz Solutions Pty Ltd | EveryCow Australia | | www.everycow.com.au | VIC | 49 613 119 387 |
| Whitten Enterprises Pty Ltd | Farm Monitoring Solutions | | https://farmmonitoringsolutions.com.au/ | VIC | 30 117 187 023 |
| Farm Works Pty Ltd | FarmingIT | | farmingit.com.au | VIC | 44 109 778 912 |
| The Trustee for Farmo Unit Trust | Farmo | | www.farmo.com.au | VIC | 99 783 264 346 |
| FarmTasker Holdings pty ltd | FarmTasker | | https://www.farmtasker.com/ | VIC | 673246396 |
| FARMTELL PTY LTD | FARMTELL PTY LTD | | www.farmtell.com | VIC | 25 602 336 943 |
| Techion Australia | Fecpak | | https://fecpakg2.com/ | VIC | 40 666 174 385 |
| Solid Steel Holdings | Feedtech Feeding System | | www.feedtech.com.au | VIC | 15 645 040 482 |
| Feedworks Pty Ltd | Feedworks Pty Ltd | | https://feedworks.com.au/category/equipment-feeding-systems/ | VIC | 72 080 629 983 |
| Flow Smart Vic Pty Ltd | Flow Smart Vic | | https://www.flowsmart.net.au/ | VIC | 45 168 607 154 |
| Future Dairies Gippsland Pty Ltd | Future Dairies Gippsland | | www.fdgippsland.com.au | VIC | 87 658 480 838 |
| G&M Poly Irrigation Pty Ltd | G&M Poly Irrigation | | https://www.gmpoly.com.au/ | VIC | 33 155 086 132 |
| Gallagher Australia Pty Ltd | Gallagher Australia Pty Ltd | | www.gallagher.com | VIC | 37 005 550 845 |
| Gallagher eShepherd Pty Ltd | Gallagher eShepherd Pty Ltd | | https://am.gallagher.com/en-AU/new-products/eShepherd | VIC | 67 169 900 887 |
| GEA FARM TECHNOLOGIES AUSTRALIA PTY LTD | GEA FARM TECHNOLOGIES AUSTRALIA PTY LTD | | gea.com | VIC | 49 078 926 477 |
| GENETICS AUSTRALIA HOLDINGS PTY LTD | Genetics Australia | | www.genaust.com.au | VIC | 96 666 904 436 |
| GIPPSLAND DAIRY PROFESSIONALS PTY LTD | GIPPSLAND DAIRY PROFESSIONALS PTY LTD | | https://www.dairypro.com.au/ | VIC | 36 628 727 257 |
| Eli Innovation | Gippy Dairy Centre | | https://www.facebook.com/gippydairycentre/ and https://www.eli-innovation.com.au/ | VIC | 41 093 154 815 |
| CropX Australia Pty Ltd | Green Brain | | https://greenbrain.ag (and https://cropx.com/contact-us/australia) | VIC | 41 672 820 370 |
| GTS FARM SUPPLIES TONGALA PTY LTD | GTS Farm Supplies | |  | VIC | 21 678 289 060 |
| Halo Systems Australia Pty | Halo Systems Australia Pty | | https://www.halosystems.com.au/ | VIC | 30 664 596 034 |
| k2 agri pty ltd | Hanskamp Australia | | https://hanskamp.com/en/ | VIC | 90 666 683 290 |
| HydroTerra Pty Ltd | HydroTerra | | www.hydroterra.com.au | VIC | 58 154 889 559 |
| jea technologies pty ltd | ilogic4gplus | | www.ilogic4gplus.com.au | VIC | 76 619 851 446 |
| The Trustee for NAJAK TRUST Trading as Jantec Systems | Jantec Systems | | www.jantecsystems.com.au | VIC | 44 847 301 263 |
| David J McDonald | Jims Antennas (Horsham) | |  | VIC | 87 678 498 697 |
| KESTREL AU PTY LTD | Kestrel Meters | | https://kestrelmeters.com.au/ | VIC | 50 161 999 202 |
| LELY AUSTRALIA PTY LTD | Lely Australia | | https://www.lely.com/au/ | VIC | 89 619 136 695 |
| LANZERAC PTY LTD ATF JODEAN UNIT TRUST | LIMO'S HOME HARDWARE & RURAL SUPPLIES | | https://www.mitre10.com.au/stores/vic/nathalia-limos-mitre-10-765776 | VIC | 31 100 165 886 |
| MAC Systems Pty Ltd | MAC Systems | | www.macsystems.com.au | VIC | 631 227 695 |
| MACQUARRIE CORPORATION PTY. LTD. | MACQUARRIE CORPORATION PTY. LTD. | | https://macquarrie.com.au/ | VIC | 31 006 012 880 |
| Parvilla P/L | Maffra Poly & Pumps | | www.maffrapolyandpumps.com.au | VIC | 68 007 288 440 |
| Metos ANZ Pty Ltd | Metos ANZ Pty Ltd | | www.metos.com.au | VIC | 88 621 450 780 |
| Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited | Nutrien Ag Solutions | | www.nutrienagsolutions.com.au | VIC | 73 008 743 217 |
| Total Eden Pty Ltd | Nutrien Water | | https://nutrienwaterstore.com.au/ | VIC | 47 010 118 895 |
| Observator Instruments Pty Ltd | Observator Instruments Pty Ltd | | www.observator.com | VIC | 56 007 283 963 |
| The trustee for Kyle George family trust | Pioneer water tanks Mildura & Horsham | | Www.gtsplumbing.com.au | VIC | 59 380 231 926 |
| Powerplants Australia Pty Ltd | Powerplants Australia Pty Ltd | | https://powerplants.com.au/ | VIC | 75 150 955 310 |
| QA Electrical Industrial Services Pty Ltd | QA Electrical Industrial Services Pty Ltd | | www.qaelectrical.com.au | VIC | 24 619 700 051 |
| Quentin White & Co Tanks and Plumbing Pty Ltd | Quentin White & Co Tanks and Plumbing Pty Ltd | | www.qwtanks.com.au | VIC | 56 633 057 137 |
| Rubicon Water / RUBICON SYSTEMS AUSTRALIA PTY. LTD | Rubicon Water | | https://rubiconwater.com/ | VIC | 43 069 232 284 |
| Sapien Technology Pty Ltd | Sapien Technology | | www.sapien.com.au | VIC | 34 606 708 570 |
| The Trustee for The Prehn Family Trust | Securlock Technologies | | www.securlock.com.au | VIC | 58 803 928 838 |
| Semex Pty Ltd | Semex Pty Ltd | | www.semex.com.au | Vic | 14 083 268 660 |
| Shepherd Monitoring Systems Pty Ltd | Shepherd Monitoring Systems Pty Ltd | | www.hayshepherd.com.au | VIC | 83 668 052 515 |
| TARNVIEW HOLDINGS PTY LTD | Sky Trac | | https://moonsyst.com | VIC | 26 159 283 164 |
| SMART PADDOCK PTY LTD. | Smart Paddock | | https://www.smartpaddock.com/ | VIC | 72 620 505 811 |
| Southwest Dairy Services Pty Ltd | Southwest Dairy Services Pty Ltd | | Southwest Dairy Services | VIC | 36 612 724 875 |
| M & J Sparke Pty Ltd | Sparke Agricultural & Associates | | www.sprakeag.com.au | VIC | 25 659 653 073 |
| The Trustee for HOLLOWAY FAMILY TRUST | Specialised Tank Services | | www.waterstorage.net.au | Vic | 59 644 256 632 |
| Stevens Communications Pty Ltd | StevCom | | stevcom.com.au | VIC | 71 085 956 118 |
| GETSTRUT PTY LTD | Strut Systems | | https://strut.systems | VIC | 67 635 838 381 |
| The trustee for Taylor Family Trust | Swan Hill Irrigation Pty Ltd | |  | VIC | 86 710 579 277 |
| THE TOBACCO AND ASSOCIATED FARMERS CO-OPERATIVE LIMITED | TAFCO Rural Suppliers | | https://www.tafco.com.au/ | VIC | 13 065 910 642 |
| Te Pari Products Pty Limited | Te Pari Products Pty Limited | | https://www.tepari.com/au/ | VIC | 19 151 793 737 |
| Terang & District Co-operative Ltd | Terang Co-op Rural Store | | https://terangcoop.com.au/ | VIC | 11 440 919 119 |
| Water Power Echuca Pty Ltd | Think Water Echuca | | thinkwater.com.au | VIC | 34 072 330 477 |
| MARODON PTY LTD | THINKWATER MILDURA | | WWW.THINKWATER.COM.AU | VIC | 60 826 241 130 |
| Tie Up Farming | Tie Up Farming | | www.tieupfarming.com | VIC | 18 620 698 893 |
| BROOKS, JOSEPH CHRISTOPHER | VISION ELECTRICAL & DATA | | https://www.visionelecdata.com/ | VIC | 32 771 742 265 |
| Water Dynamics PTY LTD | Water Dynamics | | waterdynamics.com.au | VIC | 11 168 026 604 |
| WPI(AUS)Pty.LTD | Water Plus Irrigation | | www.waterplusirrigation.com.au | VIC | 30 114 572 780 |
| Westfalia Warragul Pty Ltd | Westfalia Warragul | | www.westfaliawarragul.com.au | VIC | 21 089 209 674 |
| The Trustee for Windmill and Irrigation Unit Trust | Windmill and Irrigation Pty Ltd | | www.windmillandirrigation.com.au | VIC | 18 251 966 276 |
| WRIGHTCOM AUSTRALIA PTY LTD | WiSA Farm & Irrigation Automation | | https://www.irrigatewisa.com.au/ | VIC | 81 104 172 134 |
| Word Wide Sires Australia (AUSTGENE PTY LTD) | Word Wide Sires Australia (AUSTGENE PTY LTD) | | https://www.wwsaustralia.com/ | VIC | 77 072 085 299 |
| YENDA PRODUCERS CO-OPERATIVE SOCIETY LTD | Yenda Producers Co-Op | | www.yendaprods.com.au/ | VIC | 79 134 587 268 |
| J DE VERE HUNT & O.D HUNT | Apollo IT | | www.apolloit.com.au | WA | 25 406 059 606 |
| AxisTech Devices Pty Ltd | AxisTech | | axistech.co | WA | 18 675 813 297 |
| Central Ag Pty Ltd | Central Ag Pty Ltd | |  | WA | 62 166 253 354 |
| Coerco Pty Ltd | Coerco | | www.coerco.com.au | WA | 54 145 356 565 |
| CONNECTIVA PTY. LTD. | CONNECTIVA | | https://connectiva.com.au | WA | 70 146 545 717 |
| Belkat Holdings Pty Ltd | Cowaramup Agencies | | www.cowag.com.au | WA | 44 062 169 957 |
| Regional Communication Solutions Pty Ltd | CRISPIQ | | crispiq.com.au | WA | 80 619 687 482 |
| EAST STIRLING RURAL PTY LTD | East Stirling Rural | |  | WA | 39 651 088 050 |
| ESE Solutions Pty Ltd | Electrical Systems Engineering | | ESEcore.com.au | WA | 24 642 201 456 |
| The Trustee for THE HONEY FAMILY TRUST | Environmental & Cropping Technologies Australia | | www.envirocrop.com.au | WA | 34 767 218 921 |
| Eyes On You Security Pty Ltd | Eyes On You Security | | www.eyesonyousecurity.com.au | WA | 20 638 541 518 |
| THE TRUSTEE FOR FARM & GENERAL EOPP UNIT TRUST | FARM AND GENERAL | |  | WA | 71 087 590 310 |
| The Foster Family Trust | Farm tech Solutions | | http://farmtechsolutions.com.au/ | WA | 29 186 997 289 |
| FARMLINK HOLDINGS P/L As Trustee for the FRS Unit Trust | Farmlink Rural | | www.farmlinkrural.com | WA | 31 291 313 624 |
| Farmscan Pty Ltd | Farmscan Pty Ltd | | www.farmscan.com.au | WA | 76 632 674 545 |
| Irrigation Dosing Systems | Ferti-Ject Dosing Systems | | ferti-ject.com | WA | 652936108 |
| M D'ARCY & R.J PILKINGTON | Great Southern Asset Protection | | gsap.com.au | WA | 22 567 503 361 |
| Heiniger Australia Pty Ltd | Heiniger Australia | | www.heiniger.com.au | WA | 83 009 342 278 |
| Alanz Pty Ltd | Huckleberry Tank and Water Service | | https://huckleberrytanks.com.au/ | WA | 19 614 150 702 |
| INNOVATION INDUSTRIES PTY LTD | InnovateIOT | | https://innovateiot.net.au/ | WA | 64 656 702 715 |
| Matthew Peos T/A Intricate Technology Solutions | Intricate Technology Solutions | |  | WA | 64 241 959 845 |
| Polstar Holdings Pty Ltd | Localworks Geraldton | | www.localworks.com.au | WA | 58 614 834 150 |
| The Trustee for LOGIC IT SOLUTIONS UNIT TRUST | LOGIC IT | | www.logicit.net | WA | 14 408 523 096 |
| Origo Pty Ltd | Origo.ag | | origo.ag | WA | 80 601 315 753 |
| WILDEYE AG PTY LTD | Reformed AgTech | |  | WA | 56 677 295 395 |
| Veitche Pty Ltd | Remote Monitors (Formally Nutrient Services WA) | | www.remotemonitors.com.au | WA | 54 070 102 171 |
| Clubwest Corporation Pty Ltd | Skysense Monitoring | | www.skysensemonitoring.com | WA | 56 159 140 717 |
| Summit Rural WA Pty Ltd | Summit Fertilizers | | www.summitfertz.com.au | WA | 49 058 794 737 |
| Supplant Australia PTY LTD | Supplant Australia PTY LTD | | www.supplant.me | WA | 15 649 657 590 |
| The Trustee for Sounness Enterprise Trust | Tankman Mount Barker | | www.tankman.com.au | WA | 40 705 532 717 |
| TankMate Pty Ltd | TankMate Pty Ltd | | www.tankmate.com.au | WA | 15 654 808 358 |
| Transair Holdings Pty Ltd | Transair Two-Way Radio | | www.transair.com.au | WA | 73 162 562 665 |
| Freenet Warehouse Pty Ltd | UBWH Australia | | https://ubwh.com.au/ | WA | 79 153 180 888 |
| TAA GROUP HOLDINGS PTY LTD | WA Farm Shop | | www.wafarmshop.com.au | WA | 626960003 |
| Watertorque Group Pty Ltd | Watertorque | | https://watertorque.com.au/ | WA | 613 805 744 |
| Western Irrigation Pty. Ltd. | Western Irrigation Pty. Ltd. | | www.westernirrigation.net.au | WA | 58 065 952 230 |
| S CERVANTES & S.D CERVANTES | Wheatbelt Precision Ag | |  | WA | 28 762 532 018 |
| G.L FUNNELL & M.K FUNNELL | Wheatbelt Tank Services | | www.wheatbelttanks.com.au | WA | 85 415 990 427 |
| Xsights Digital PTY LTD | Xsights Digital | | https://xsights.io/ | WA | 623 659 932 |
| YAWURU TECHNOLOGY GROUP PTY LTD | YAWURU TECHNOLOGY GROUP PTY LTD | | https://www.yawuruitgroup.net | WA | 24 631565805 |

1. List of eligible connectivity solutions and equipment

This section provides guidance on the eligibility of expenditure. We may update this guidance from time to time; check you are referring to the most current version from the [business.gov.au](https://www.business.gov.au) website before preparing your application.

The Program Delegate makes the final decision on what is eligible expenditure and may give additional guidance on eligible expenditure if required.

To be eligible, expenditure must:

* be incurred by you within the project period
* be a direct cost of the project
* meet the eligible expenditure guidelines.

There are five broad categories of eligible connectivity solutions and associated eligible equipment:

The broad categories of eligible connectivity solutions can be delivered through LPWAN, satellite cellular and/or Wi-Fi technology.

* Low Power Wide Area Networks (LPWAN), including:
  + LoRaWAN
  + NarrowBand-IoT (NB-IoT)
  + SigFox
  + CAT-M1
  + LTE-M technology
* Connectivity equipment:
  + antennas
  + beacons
  + radio transmitters
  + boosters and repeaters
  + gateways and routers
  + portable hotspots
* Environmental monitoring:
  + soil moisture probes
  + microclimate monitor
  + weather monitors
  + plant growth monitors
  + water quality monitors
  + water flow and pressure monitors
* Farm management:
  + cameras
  + asset trackers
  + battery monitors
  + staff safety monitors
  + fence monitors
  + silo and storage monitors
  + liquid level monitors
  + livestock monitoring systems
* Remote automation and control
  + valve and irrigation controllers
  + pump controllers
  + aeration controllers

Other eligible expenditure items are:

* subscriptions for data aggregation platforms and software (including farm management software) that accompany the purchase of eligible connectivity solutions and associated equipment to a maximum of 10 per cent of the total equipment purchase price
* cost of training in the operation of connectivity solutions and associated equipment to a maximum of 10 per cent of the total equipment purchase price
* cost of delivery and installation
* accommodation charges may be included in the cost of delivery and installation. The Program Delegate may seek additional information from you
* contingency of up to 20 per cent above the listed eligible equipment price to account for changes in price if required.

1. Eligibility criteria for Primary Producers

The Primary Producer will be invited through the portal to provide a declaration that they meet the eligibility criteria. The declaration includes the following information.

To be eligible, a Primary Producer must:

* have an ABN registered for 12 months or longer
* carry out primary production activities under one of the eligible ANZSIC codes (refer to Appendix D)
* have an average annual gross income between $40,000 and $4 million (i.e. total revenue before expenses and tax) over 3 previous full financial years
* not be a hobby farmer.

The Primary Producer will also be asked to provide their:

* name, email address and phone number
* ABN number which must have been registered for 12 months or longer
* address where the connectivity solution will be installed and used.

We will confirm eligibility with the Primary Producer through an emailed portal invitation which is linked to your application.

Once confirmed as an eligible Primary Producer we will monitor the total amount of equipment purchased against the Primary Producer’s ABN across applications submitted by you and other Approved Suppliers up to the maximum rebate of $30,000 (GST exclusive). You will be notified if the eligible Primary Producer has already reached the maximum threshold and the application is ineligible for the rebate.

Primary Producers may be contacted after the rebate has been claimed as part of the program evaluation and to obtain information relevant for case studies or program promotion.

1. Eligible ANZSIC codes

Eligible primary production activities are defined as those listed in the Australian and New Zealand Standard Industrial Classification (ANZSIC) 2006 (revision 2.0) codes under Division A, Agricultural Forestry and Fishing, Subdivisions 01, 02 and 03.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Eligible - activities in the following ANZSIC codes** | **Ineligible - all other ANZSIC codes, including activities in the following codes** |
| 0100-0198, Agriculture | 01, Agriculture, 0199 Other Livestock farming n.e.c. |
| 02, Aquaculture | 04, Fishing, hunting and trapping |
| 03, Forestry and logging | 05, Agriculture, forestry and fishing support services |

| **ANZSIC 2006 Division, Subdivision, Group and Class Codes and Titles** | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **A** | **Agriculture, Forestry and Fishing** | | | |
|  | 01 | Agriculture | |  |
|  |  | 011 | Nursery and Floriculture Production | |
|  |  |  | 0111 | Nursery Production (Under Cover) |
|  |  |  | 0112 | Nursery Production (Outdoors) |
|  |  |  | 0113 | Turf Growing |
|  |  |  | 0114 | Floriculture Production (Under Cover) |
|  |  |  | 0115 | Floriculture Production (Outdoors) |
|  |  | 012 | Mushroom and Vegetable Growing | |
|  |  |  | 0121 | Mushroom Growing |
|  |  |  | 0122 | Vegetable Growing (Under Cover) |
|  |  |  | 0123 | Vegetable Growing (Outdoors) |
|  |  | 013 | Fruit and Tree Nut Growing | |
|  |  |  | 0131 | Grape Growing |
|  |  |  | 0132 | Kiwifruit Growing |
|  |  |  | 0133 | Berry Fruit Growing |
|  |  |  | 0134 | Apple and Pear Growing |
|  |  |  | 0135 | Stone Fruit Growing |
|  |  |  | 0136 | Citrus Fruit Growing |
|  |  |  | 0137 | Olive Growing |
|  |  |  | 0139 | Other Fruit and Tree Nut Growing |
|  |  | 014 | Sheep, Beef Cattle and Grain Farming | |
|  |  |  | 0141 | Sheep Farming (Specialised) |
|  |  |  | 0142 | Beef Cattle Farming (Specialised) |
|  |  |  | 0143 | Beef Cattle Feedlots (Specialised) |
|  |  |  | 0144 | Sheep-Beef Cattle Farming |
|  |  |  | 0145 | Grain-Sheep or Grain-Beef Cattle Farming |
|  |  |  | 0146 | Rice Growing |
|  |  |  | 0149 | Other Grain Growing |
|  |  | 015 | Other Crop Growing | |
|  |  |  | 0151 | Sugar Cane Growing |
|  |  |  | 0152 | Cotton Growing |
|  |  |  | 0159 | Other Crop Growing n.e.c. |
|  |  | 016 | Dairy Cattle Farming | |
|  |  |  | 0160 | Dairy Cattle Farming |
|  |  | 017 | Poultry Farming | |
|  |  |  | 0171 | Poultry Farming (Meat) |
|  |  |  | 0172 | Poultry Farming (Eggs) |
|  |  | 018 | Deer Farming |  |
|  |  |  | 0180 | Deer Farming |
|  |  | 019 | Other Livestock Farming | |
|  |  |  | 0191 | Horse Farming |
|  |  |  | 0192 | Pig Farming |
|  |  |  | 0193 | Beekeeping |
|  | 02 | Aquaculture | |  |
|  |  | 020 | Aquaculture |  |
|  |  |  | 0201 | Offshore Longline and Rack Aquaculture |
|  |  |  | 0202 | Offshore Caged Aquaculture |
|  |  |  | 0203 | Onshore Aquaculture |
|  | 03 | Forestry and Logging | | |
|  |  | 030 | Forestry and Logging | |
|  |  |  | 0301 | Forestry |

1. Ineligible ANZSIC codes

All activities that fall under all other ANZSIC codes are ineligible.

For clarification, the following ANZSIC codes that sit within the 2006 Class are ineligible.

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **ANZSIC 2006 Division, Subdivision, Group and Class Codes and Titles** | | | | |
| **Agriculture, Forestry and Fishing** | | | | |
|  |  |  | 0199 | Other Livestock Farming n.e.c. |
|  |  |  | 0302 | Logging |
|  | 04 | Fishing, Hunting and Trapping | | |
|  |  | 041 | Fishing |  |
|  |  |  | 0411 | Rock Lobster and Crab Potting |
|  |  |  | 0412 | Prawn Fishing |
|  |  |  | 0413 | Line Fishing |
|  |  |  | 0414 | Fish Trawling, Seining and Netting |
|  |  |  | 0419 | Other Fishing |
|  |  | 042 | Hunting and Trapping | |
|  |  |  | 0420 | Hunting and Trapping |
|  | 05 | Agriculture, Forestry and Fishing Support Services | | |
|  |  | 051 | Forestry Support Services | |
|  |  |  | 0510 | Forestry Support Services |
|  |  | 052 | Agriculture and Fishing Support Services | |
|  |  |  | 0521 | Cotton Ginning |
|  |  |  | 0522 | Shearing Services |
|  |  |  | 0529 | Other Agriculture and Fishing Support Services |

1. <https://www.finance.gov.au/government/commonwealth-grants/commonwealth-grants-rules-and-principles-2024> [↑](#footnote-ref-2)
2. See Australian Taxation Office ruling GSTR 2012/2 available at ato.gov.au [↑](#footnote-ref-3)
3. <https://www.industry.gov.au/publications/conflict-interest-policy> [↑](#footnote-ref-4)
4. <https://www.industry.gov.au/data-and-publications/privacy-policy> [↑](#footnote-ref-5)
5. <http://www.ombudsman.gov.au/> [↑](#footnote-ref-6)
6. Relevant money is defined in the PGPA Act. See section 8, Dictionary. [↑](#footnote-ref-7)
7. Other CRF money is defined in the PGPA Act. See section 105, Rules in relation to other CRF money. [↑](#footnote-ref-8)